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ITE District 6 Annual Business Meeting Minutes

Palm Desert, California

July 16, 2002

Board Members Present:




	Rory Grindley, President

	Julie Townsend, Vice President

	Randy McCourt, Secretary Treasurer

	Rock Miller, Past President

	Patti Boekamp, International Director

	Rich Romer, International Director

	Ray Davis, International Director


I.  Call to Order

President Rory Grindley called the Annual District 6 Business Meeting to order at 12:35 PM.  After thanking the Palm Desert LAC for organizing an outstanding meeting, he led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  A moment of silence was held for members of District 6 that had passed away in the past year.

II. District Officer Election

Rory Grindley made a last call for ballots.  Those ballots were turned over to the tellers committee headed by Fran Dunajski, which then convened for final ballot tabulation.

III.  Introduction of Leadership

Rory Grindley introduced the International Officers, International Directors, District Officers, District Committee Chairs, Section and Chapter Presidents, prior LAC members and prior International and District office holders.  Dee Ubhayakar, Palm Desert LAC General Chair addressed the membership recognizing meeting sponsors and providing an update on the registration totals for this meeting (nearly 500 registrants).

IV. International Vice President Report

Since Jenny Grote had addressed the membership in the opening session, International Vice President Jack Freeman addressed the membership at the Business Meeting.  He summarized the International ITE’s Strategic Plan activity, Signal Timing and Safety initiatives, membership growth and member services.  He commended District 6 for their activity.

V.  Executive Directors Report

Tom Brahms asked the membership if they saw a crisis in work force development.  He noted that enrollment in transportation was down at universities and there was a growing need to develop tools to serve current needs in the profession.  He mentioned his desire to bring programs to student members of ITE.

VI.  International Director Report
Patti Boekamp recognized student activities at this meeting and recommended greater use of scholarship/fund raising activities to attract students to the profession.  She outlined development of public relation tools in ITE including the recent video/CD “It’s Your Street” produced by ITE and encouraged development of a video clearinghouse in the profession.

VII.  President’s Report

Rory Grindley provided an overview of the ITE structure.  He announced that WesternITE won the best newsletter award from ITE and recognized the excellent work of the Palm Desert Local Arrangements Committee.  He outlined the student initiatives that he and the board developed this year.

VIII.  2002-2003 District Budget

Randy McCourt summarized District 6 finances and the proposed budget for the coming year.  The proposed budget includes anticipated income of about $144,000 and approximate expenses of about $150,000.  It was moved by Pat Noyes and seconded by Harry Parker to approve the budget as proposed.    The motion was approved by the membership.

IX.  Unfinished Business

Rory Grindley completed a story at the request of the membership regarding railroads and their development.

X.  New Business
None

XI.  Future Annual Meeting Locations

Rory Grindley summarized the next six annual meeting sites, announcing that Portland will be the 2007 annual meeting location.  The others are 2003 – Seattle,  2004 – Sacramento, 2005 – Kalispell, 2006 – Honolulu and 2008 – Anaheim.

XII.  Past President’s Presentation

Rock Miller made a presentation about “Why ITE” focusing on the needs of members in the areas of recruitment, retention and training of employees.

XIII.  Teller’s Committee Report

Fran Dunajski provided Rory Grindley with the Teller’s Committee Report.  Rory announced the following election results for District 6 Officers:

President

Julie Townsend

Vice President

Randy McCourt

Secretary Treasurer
Zaki Mustafa

International Director 
Pat Noyes (takes office in January 2003)

A motion to destroy the ballots was made and seconded.  The motion was passed by the membership.

XIV.  Adjourn

A motion to adjourn the Annual Business meeting was seconded.  The motion passed at 2:00 PM.

The next Annual Business Meeting will be held in Seattle, Washington on August25, 2003.







